Resolution 2014-03
(Resolution regarding the exclusion of blind employees under the NJCBVI’s technology training contract)

WHEREAS, blind people have been employed by the New Jersey Commission for the Blind (the Commission) at all levels since its founding in 1910; and


WHEREAS, the Commission currently employs education consultants, rehabilitation counselors, rehabilitation teachers, technology service specialists, mobility instructors, supervisors, and the executive director to good effect; and

WHEREAS, a qualified blind instructor can uniquely impact his or her blind consumers by: 
· Serving as an encouraging role model, teaching by demonstration that the skill the blind consumer wishes to learn is indeed achievable and effective,

·  Teaching with the authority and fluency of a “native speaker”, earned by using his or her skills every minute of every day, not simply during working hours, and, 

· Providing the consumer the moral authority of one who has “been there”; and 

WHEREAS, the Regional Technology Assistance Centers (RTACS), which provide technology training to New Jersey’s school children, college students, and adults seeking employment, have been led an staffed by qualified blind CEO’s, supervisors, and instructors since technology contracts were first assigned in 1992; and

WHEREAS, Advancing Opportunities currently holds the RTAC contract for technology training throughout the state of New Jersey; and

WHEREAS, Advancing Opportunities currently employs no blind instructors or supervisors under this contract:

Now, therefore,


Be it resolved by the National Federation of the Blind of New Jersey in convention assembled this ninth day of November, 2014, in the Township of Stafford, New Jersey, that this organization condemn an deplore the total exclusion of blind technologists from employment in a field where so many qualified blind people have so much to offer; and 


Be it further resolved that this organization call upon the Commission to investigate this matter, and to redress this situation, ensuring that qualified blind people have an equal opportunity for employment at Advancing Opportunities under the Commission’s RTAC contract. 
